                                                                                                                           December 20th, 2023              085
The Van Buren Town Council held an executive meeting Wednesday, December 20, 2023 at 6:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order. Council member Tony Manry was not present. All matters were discussed as posted. Council member Mark Towery motioned to adjourn the meeting; Jerry seconded. 2-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM.

                                                                                                                 __________________________

                                                                                                                 __________________________

_______________________                                                              __________________________

Office Assistant                                                                                     Council Members

The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, December 20, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry was not present. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve previous meeting minutes; Jerry seconded. 2-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.
MODERN MACHINE: Owner of Modern Machine, Les Korporal, presented a Tax Abatement for the council to approve. Mark motioned to approve abatement; Jerry seconded. 2-0. 

CITIZENS: There were multiple people present to discuss the disapproval of the possible solar panels to come to Grant County. There was a long discussion regarding the reasons why solar panels should not be allowed. There was a question if the town could pass an ordinance stating solar panels can’t be put within so many miles of the town. The council said that they will have to check with the town attorney. 

POLICE: Deputy Marshall Tim Fishbaugh reported that all is good for the police department.

UTILITIES: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. He had a zoom meeting regarding lead and copper. He wanted to mention the possibility of buying a new truck. The bathroom at the old fire station is being remodeled. 

The council signed the Salary Docket.

Mark motioned to approve APVs; Jerry seconded. 2-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Jerry seconded. 2-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.
                                                                                                               __________________________

                                                                                                               __________________________

_____________________                                                                 __________________________

Office Assistant                                                                                    Council Members
